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Happy Birthday to: 

Bonnie McPhail, 2 
Irene Grimes, 6 
LaForrest Washington, 12 
 
 
New Members: 
None 

Presidents Corner 
By Donna Saunders 

 

Can you believe how fast this year is flying by?  It seems 
like we just celebrated the new year and now, half of it is 
almost gone and I haven’t even started my Christmas 
projects yet!  
 
We have so much going on in the guild right now and I 
hope all of you are as excited about it as we are!  Our 
beautiful “Sparkling Pinpoints” raffle quilt is almost 
ready to display and will hopefully, be traveling to 
various locations for ticket sales.  I want to give a huge 
Thank- you to Aby Dolinger for designing it, Kelsey Grice 
for quilting it, Colleen Heacock for creating the beautiful 
carry bag, and everyone who sewed blocks and/or  
worked on the binding! The quilt is stunning and I can’t 
wait to show it off at raffle ticket events!  Don’t forget to 
pick up your raffle tickets and pictures from Rhonda 
Gooding!  We are starting a little late this year so please 
sell as many as you can!!  
 
I hope everyone has a wonderful and safe Memorial Day 
weekend!  
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1st VP Report  by Nancy Hope 

Hello everyone.  As most of you know, I am fairly new 

to North Carolina and the Fayetteville area.  This is 

also my first time being an officer in the Tarheel 

Quilters Guild and Iõm having a lot of fun setting up 

workshops!  In the process, I have really e njoyed 

getting better acquainted with other Guild members.  

At one of our workshops I got a glimpse of Audrey 

Tannahillõs wonderful sense of humor, and the other 

day I ran into Yolanda Cofield who shared that she is 

going to Paducah for the quilt show.  An n Jackson and 

Tina Edge are always stepping in to help me set up at 

the workshops.  The sewers in our Monday class: Karen 

Troutman, Karen Potts, Rhonda Gooding, and Luann 

Myers are frequently giving me encouragement, 

suggestions, and ideas along the way.  Debbie and 

Kelsey Grice continually amaze me, not only with their 

quilting knowledge, but more importantly with their 

willingness to share those skills with me.  Joy Cannady, 

Karen Graham and Maureen Grim also encouraged me to 

become a member of the Grays Creek Womenõs Club. I 

donõt have room to name everyone who has influenced 

me since moving here, but I sincerely appreciate  all of 

you for your friendship and sharing.  

 We have had four successful workshops so far this 

year with another seven workshops stil l to come.  

Hooray!   

 

2nd VP Report by Cindy Clifton  
 

The program for the May 19th meeting 

will be given by Irene Grimes who will 

present a slide show and talk on Quilt 

Con that took place in February in 

Nashville, TN.    Many people are not 

able to attend the big national quilt 

shows such as QuiltCon and the AQS 

shows so Irene will bring the show to us.   

Itõs always fun, interesting and thought 

provoking to see the creativity and ideas 

people have that become not only a quilt, 

but at the same time, a beautiful work of 

art.   
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TARHEEL QUILTERS GUILD 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MONTHLY MEETING 

March 17, 2019 

Donna Saunders called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM. 

Minutes of the February meeting approved as posted. 

Treasures Report: 

Bank Balances     2/01/19      February     2/28/19                                 
 Checking Account    $5,235.08 $1002.84       $6237.92 
 Certificates of Deposit $23,044.77        $1.25    $23,046.02 
    $28279.85 $1004.09               $29,283.94 
Nancy Hope reminded us of the upcoming workshops given by Abby in April and Irene in May.  See the 

newsletter for details.  

Marlene Brudvig reported 44 baby quilts on hand.  Tuesday March 19 baby quilts will be delivered to Cape Fear 

Hospital neonatal ICU. 

Ann Jackson reported 35 VA quilts on hand and expects that 85 will be needed by the end of the year.  It was 

suggested that fidget blankets be added to the delivery. 

There was a total of 65 attending the meeting, 2 were visitors. 

Donna Saunders needs entries to the newsletter by the 25 of March.  

Kelsey Grimes displayed the quilted 2019 raffle quilt. 

Nancy Moore reported the March 16 sew day to be very successful.  There will be another sew day April 13 at 

the North Reginal Library.  See newsletter for details. 

Mary Lou brought cupcakes for all those having birthdays in March and confirmed that cards were sent. 

Ollie Kennedy will be moving to the Winston Salem area this month.  We will miss her!   

The winner of the first challenge this year, Favorite Story, was Karen Potts. 

The program for this month is postponed due to technical and logistical problems. 

Several announcements were made. 

 Lake Junaluska retreat May 2-5.  $330 

 A former member left an unfinished quilt to the guild.  Someone is needed to finish it.  See Donna 

 Sign up at a later date for the Raleigh Quilt Show.  TQG will have a table with the quilt. 

 TQG board voted to send Mary Hargis a $100 gift card for her donation 90 quilts the guild this past 

year. 

There were 3 door prize winners.  Meeting adjourned at 3:43 PM 

Respectfully submitted by Judy Connor, Secretary 
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RAFFLE QUILT TICKET SALES!!  

Please remember to pick up pictures 

and raffle tickets for our beautiful  

òSparkling Pinpointsó raffle quilt . 

Rhonda  Gooding  will be happy to 

give you as ma ny tickets as you can 

carry !  Also, if you have any ideas or 

suggestions of events where we can 

set up a table to sell raffle tickets, 

please let Donna know!   

Paid Advertisement below 
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BABY QUILTS 
by Marlene Brudvig 
 
No report 

VA Quilts by Ann Jackson 

Thank you for the 3 beautiful quilts turned in this 

month for VA.  We now have 43 quilts on hand and 

our numbers are growing!  

The persons turning in quits this month are:  

Shirley Labrie-1 and Donna Waldschmidt - 2. 

We now have another supply of quilt labels and I 

will have more cut at the June meeting.    

In July we will have a workshop dedicated to the 

VA quilts.  Those who attended the NICU quilt 

workshop with Debbie and Kelsey Grice know we 

had a wonderful time.  Thank you, Debbie and 

Kelsey, for helping us with the VA quilts workshop 

as well.  It will be another day of fun.  The quilt 

pattern will be a variation of the NICU pattern, 

which is super easy.   Debbie and Nancy will let us 

know the location as soon as that is confirmed. 

Happy Quilting! 

 

URGENT! We still need 

volunteers for the Quilt 

Fest 2020 Committee! 

Please let Lisa O’Donnell, 

910-703-1499, know which 

position you can help with!   
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QUILTING OUT & ABOUTS  

May 2-5, 2019: NC Quilt Symposium, 

Lake Junaluska, NC 

Mary 3-4, 2019 : America from the 

Heart Quilt Show, Winston-Salem, NC 

May 17-18, 2019: A Garden of Quilt 

Shows, Flat Rock, NC 

Jul 12-13 , 2019: Alleghany Quilt Show, 

Sparta, NC 

Sep 27-29 , 2019: The Asheville Quilt 

Show, Fletcher NC 

Oct 25 -26, 2019:  Bee by the River 

Season for Quilts, New Bern, NC 

SUNSHINE REPORT by MaryLou Dibling 
 
Cards & Cupcakes for Charlotte Bradford, 
Carol Starnes, Debra Joas, Linda Stuart, 
and Donna Waldschmidt at this meeting. 
Everyone was healthy and happy this 
month as far as I know, which is great 
news! If you know of a member who 
needs some sunshine, please text me at 
(910) 574-5477 or email me at 
wdibling@nc.rr.com. 
 

TQG Member of the Month Award  

Our May Member of the Month award 
goes to     

LAURA KLACZYK 
Thank you, Laura, for your dedication and all the long 
hours of work that you have selflessly given to the 
Tarheel Quilters Guild.  We are also very grateful for 
the time and effort that you have given aÓ ÔÈÅ 'ÕÉÌÄȭÓ 
Treasurer for the past two years.  And as a Board 
Member, that often entails volunteering for many 
odds and ends jobs, from setting up the tables before 
the monthly meetings to buying batting from 
*ÏÁÎÎȭÓȢ  The new Treasurer (Stacy) would especially 
like to thank you for being an excellent and patient 
teacher.  It is because of people like you that the Guild 
continues on and improves as it does.   

We  Laura!  
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CHALLENGES by Irene Grimes: 

May: Carolina Hurricanes Quilt Challenge 
Size: 72" x 84" or larger (full size to queen size) 
Technique: any 
Theme: any 
 
The idea is to donate one bed size quilt to each household 
damaged or destroyed by the hurricanes - approx. 4500 
quilts are needed. Carole, from "My Carolina Home" has 
challenged every guild in North Carolina to make quilts for 
those on the coast! more here: 
https://frommycarolinahome.com/2019/01/06/carolina-
hurricane-quilt-project-2/ 
 
July: Make a piece that reflects YOUR home decor - this 
challenge you to make something for you! 
Size: any 
Technique: any 
Theme: any 
 
September: Placemats - make one or more placemats; 
you may donate them or keep them for your holiday table! 
If you chose to donate them, they will be given to Meals on 
Wheels and will be included in the holiday meals for the 
elderly.  
Size: approx. 12" x 18" (up to approx. 14" x 20") 
Technique: any 
Theme: any (does NOT have to be holiday)  
 
November: Patriotic, may not be military themed 
Size: any 
Technique: any 
 

 

 

 

TQG 2019 Meeting Dates: 

May 19, Jun 9, Jul 21, Aug 18, 
Sep 15, Oct 20, Nov 17, Dec 
15 
 
Location:   
Village Baptist Church, 
906 S. McPherson Church Rd, 
Fayetteville, NC 
 
 

https://frommycarolinahome.com/2019/01/06/carolina-hurricane-quilt-project-2/
https://frommycarolinahome.com/2019/01/06/carolina-hurricane-quilt-project-2/
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2019 RALEIGH NC ORIGINAL SEWING & QUILT EXPO 
By Donna Waldschmidt  

Happy January to  everyone!!!!!!!!  I would  like to  send an initial  shout  out  regarding  this yearõs Raleigh 

Sewing & Quilt  EXPO on August  1-3, 2019 and ask for  your  assistance in making  sure that  it  is a profitable  

and enjoyable  event for  our  Guild. 

 

First and foremost,  in case you were not  aware, we will  be displaying  our beautiful  Raffle Quilt  and selling 

raffle  tickets  before  and during  the EXPO.  Like last year, we are eligible  to  receive our booth  and table  for  

free IF members from  the Guild offer  to  be ambassadors durin g the expo (TQG GUILD SAVINGS OF 

$995.00).  There are several advantages to  being  an Ambassador to  include: free admission to  the show on 

the days that  you volunteer,  free access to  classes and instructors,  and free gifts  each day that  you 

volunteer!  I have already signed up, it  was quick and easy, and Iõm hoping  that  TQG members will  join  me.  

Last year was my first -time  volunteering  and can vouch that  the work  was easy and fun!  So, if  you would,  

please think  about  donating  one day or just a few hours of  your  time  in support  of  our  Guild (youõll 

probably  be at the Expo anyway so why not  help out?).   

¶ There will  be many beautiful  quilts  on display  

¶ Fantastic instructors  showing  their  expertise during  classroom instruction    

¶ Raffle/drawing  for  some great  gifts  during  the lunch break (food,  coffee and snacks available for  

sale) 

¶ Amazing merchandise available for  purchase such as equipment;  fabrics, clothing,  patterns,  and 

many other  wonderful  things  that  we quilters  MUST have! :-) 

 

I will  also be looking  for  volunteers  to  sell raffle  tickets  at our  booth  so if  you are interested,  please let  me 

know. 

 

For anyone willing  and ready to  commit  their  time  as an ambassador for  our  Guild, I have provided  the 

link  below  with  instructions.    

 

ht tp://www.sewingexpo.com/Exhibit/Raleigh,NC.aspx  

 - Once at the home page, click on volunteer  at the top  right  

 - next scroll down  and click where it  says "Click here to  sign up to  be an Ambassador" 

 - next, click on even and select Raleigh NC 

 - Next, Affiliation:   Tarheel Quilters  Guild 

 - Next, complete  personal contact  information  

 - Next, select duties you are willing  to  perform  as well  as days you are willing  to  assist. 

 - submit.   (you will  be contacted  directly  regarding  days and duties you will  be asked to  perform) . 

 

Thank-you! 

 

 

 

http://www.sewingexpo.com/Exhibit/Raleigh,NC.aspx
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TQG 2019 Officers & Committee Chairs 

President Donna Saunders 910-988-6752 Ramosa83@aol.com 

 

1st Vice President Nancy Hope 910-676-8275 nahope52@gmail.com 

 

2nd Vice President Cindy Clifton 910-484-3537 cindylloyd@centurylink.net 

 

Secretary Judy Connor 910-867-7873 julcon@nc.rr.com 

 

Treasurer Stacy Cox 910-476-7367 sakuni@aol.com 

 

Baby Quilts Marlene Brudvig 707-671-6852 Brudvig3@yahoo.com 

 

Block of the Month & 

FQ of the Month 

Drucilla Dunham 910-488-9792 Dpd64dr@nc.rr.com 

 

Challenges Irene Grimes 910-987-5923 Irene-grimes@hotmail.com 

 

Facebook Administrator Irene Grimes 910-987-5923 Irene-grimes@hotmail.com 

 

Hospitality Linda Stuart 910-822-5604 Linniestuart65@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Carol Starnes 910-483-9596 Cstarnes52@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Donna Saunders 910-988-6752 Ramosa83@aol.com 

 

Parliamentarian Beth Medeiros 910-286-3029 Bethmedeiros63@yahoo.com 

 

2020 Quilt Fest 

Chairman 

Lisa OôDonnell 910-703-1499 Littlehippie15@gmail.com 

 

Raffle Ticket Chairman Donna 

Waldschmidt 

910-308-4875 hausoliviagsd@gmail.com 

 

Secret Quilter Ronda Gooding 910-484-0430 Rhondagooding415@yahoo.com 

 

Sew Day Coordinator Nancy Moore 910-822-4085 Rmoore3589@aol.com 

 

Sunshine  Mary Lou Dibling 910-574-5477 wdibling@nc.rr.com 

 

Telephone Mary Dane 910-624-0367 Mbdane6@gmail.com 

 

VA Quilts Ann Jackson 910-476-9302 Ajackson155@nc.rr.com 

 

Website Administrator Bonnie McPhail 910-564-2539 Bonbon28385@yahoo.com 

 

Scholarship Susan Swain 910-424-0203 Suesue43@aol.com 
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